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Cru High School Los Angeles 
The Month of February 

 

Dear Friends and Family, 

I hope this message finds you well. This 

month has been tough. Thankfully, God 

always works through our pain and used it 

to remind me what it truly means to trust 

Him. Thank you for your continued prayer! 

Jordan High School 

As many of you all know, we had a student 

come to our winter camp and accept 

Christ. In my last newsletter, I shared you 

the story of his miraculous conversion. 

Even though I have already shared a 

portion of his story, I would like to update 

you all with his follow up.  

After Federico left Fastbreak, he reentered 

the world where he was still a kid in the 

Crips gang. By a slip of his tongue, his crew 

found out that he was a Christian. This 

made them absolutely furious and they 

threatened to kill him and his family. 

Following that encounter he began to pray 

to the Lord for him to have an opportunity 

to leave the gang and for his families 

safety.  

 

Eventually, they called Freddy to the 

park so they could “talk to him”.  Once 

there, his leader stated that Freddy 

couldn’t be a Crip anymore because his 

life wasn’t bad enough. This was 

followed by every person sharing their 

testimony. Amazed with this turn of 

events, he explained that he had also 

had a rough life from attempted 

suicide to being homeless. Despite his 

fears, he shared his faith for the first 

time with those who had threatened 

his life. 

After this, he went on to apologize to 

every person that he had wronged 

claiming that Jesus had changed his life 

and he wanted to do the same for 

others .

 

 

“No weapon that is 

fashioned against you 

shall succeed, and you 

shall confute every tongue 

that rises against you in 

judgment. This is the 

heritage of the servants of 

the LORD and their 

vindication from me, 

declares the LORD." 

- Isaiah 54:17 

 

“Though I walk in the 

midst of trouble, you 

preserve my life; you 

stretch out your hand 

against the wrath of my 

enemies, and your right 

hand delivers me.” 

- Psalm 138:7   
 

 

The Mission Today 

By God’s grace, we have been able to share the Gospel with hundreds of students. Since 

our arrival in September, God has used this ministry to bring over forty students to 

Christ. I can now say that living in Long Beach has been one of the most fulfilling 

adventures that I have ever experienced as I get to see God working miracles every day.  

Not only is God working, but I am quite busy as well! This month, I am averaging seven 

Bible studies a week. Not to mention the outreaches, staff meetings, and church. 

Unfortunately, I am still in the process of raising support. This greatly takes away from 

my time that I could use to be on campus. Would you join me in prayer for fellow 

believers that would financially stand with us in this mission or even to increase your 

own giving? By your gifts, I am able to continue working, and sharing the Gospel with a 

community that desperately needs it. Thank you again for your continued prayers and 

support.  God Bless! 

 

P.S. Since I am 

consistently in prayer 

for you, please let me 

know if there is a 

specific need that you 

need answered. Feel 

free to message me or 

call me at any time!! 

 

Brandt Carson 

5679 Langport Ave Apt9 

Long Beach CA 90805 

(423) 667-3239 

 


